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Head Teacherõs Letter 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent  

 

I am very pleased to welcome you and your child to Spean Bridge Nursery .  

We look forward to a long and lasting friendship and partnership with you. The 

purpose of this brochure is to give you information a bout our nursery class.  

 

Home, school and community are powerful influences on your child and by 

working together we can ensure that your child is given the best possible start 

to his/her  education. As a parent, you have already played a significant part i n 

this process. We in the nursery hope to  build on your valuable contribution by 

treating your child as an individual and offering a variety of experiences, 

stemming from their interests, which are designed to further the learning and 

development of your c hild.  Curriculum for Excellence offers us the flexibility to 

promote challenging  and motivating  play-centred learning which will nurture the 

four capacities ð Successful Learners, Confident Individuals, Responsible 

Citizens and Effective Contributors.  Thi s is, of course, something we will work 

in partnership with parents and children to achieve.  

 

You will be invited to come and spend some time in the nursery before your 

child starts , and during their time in the nursery. Maybe you have a particular 

skill o r hobby you could share with the nursery. As a parent you are invited to 

become involved in the PTA and Parent Council  of this school. Meetings are 

announced in the newsletter and on the  notice board , Class Dojo & website.  

 

Finally, thank you for taking t he time to read this brochure. If you have any 

queries or concerns, do not hesitate to contact us.  

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Kate MacGillivray        

Head Teacher        

Spean Bridge Primary School      
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General Information  

 

 

School Address  

Spean Bridge Primary Schoo l 

Spean Bridge 

Inverness -shire  

PH34 4EU 

 

Telephone: 01397 712914       Mob :  07760265783  

 

 

School Website  

www.speanbridgeprimary.co.uk  

 
Nursery Staff  

 

Mrs  Sheila  Latto  ð Early Years Practioner (EYP)  

Mrs Shonda Macnab -  (EYP) 

Miss Laura Gordon ð (EYP) 

Miss Amanda Wood ð (EYP) 

 

Nursery Roll  

Currently 30  children  

 

Nursery Hours  

     8.30am ð 3.30pm  

 

 

We operate a flexible approach to childcare in the Nursery. We are open from 

8.30am -  3.30pm and where possible allow parents to choose at which times to 

place th eir child/children. All children are entitled to 16 hours government 

funded childcare, in addition to this parents may choose extra hours at a 

current cost of £3.85p/hr (depending on availability within the nursery)  

More information on flexible hours is av ailable from the school.  
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Spean Bridge School Aims.  

 
   

 

1.  To present the Curriculum for Excellence through interesting and 

challenging programmes of work, taking into account each pupilõs 

needs.  

 

2.  To provide a safe and happy environment where all pupils can learn 

effectively.  

 

3.  To encourage all pupils to develop self - confidence, self - esteem and 

self -  discipline, and encourage responsible attitudes.  

 

4.  To promote strong home - school links, working in close partnership 

with parents, for the benefit of all pupil s.  

 

5.  To encourage all pupils to raise their levels of attainment, by 

promoting an ethos of achievement throughout the school.  

 

6.  To continue the personal and professional development of all staff, 

and encouraging teamwork, for the benefit of all staff and pup ils.  

 

7.  To foster an appreciation of our local and much wider environment, 

and a feeling of responsibility for the school and the community.  

 

8.  To promote health and wellbeing in the school, and encourage pupils 

and staff to understand the important effect tha t improving their 

health and wellbeing will have, on raising attainment, fulfilling 

potential, and improving quality of life.  

 

9.  To promote equality and inclusion, and enable every pupil to benefit 

from education, with particular regard to pupils with disabi lities and 

special educational needs, and those from different cultures and 

backgrounds.  

 

10.  To ensure that through the curriculum, the aims of the ôCurriculum 

for Excellenceõ are met.   
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                   Our Nursery Aims  

The aim of the Nursery is to provide a caring, sharing, happy , safe and stimulating 

environment for the children and staff . The children  will be supported  in the 

development process of becoming thinking , caring and responsible member s of society.  

The staff participates in  an ongoing curricula r  development programme to provide a 

modern and professional approach  to their nursery work.  This is supported by regular 

visits from the Pre -school Principal Teacher.  

 

Nursery education is about the development of the individual child  in partnership with 

the child and parent/carer. We hope to promote your childõs ability to: - 

   

o develop strategies for learning  

o seek out and respond to learning opportunities  

o choose and plan their own activity and take control of their own learning  

o collaborate and reflect wit h others  

o think and share ideas  

o acquire knowledge, skills and understanding for use in new situations  

o communicate with peers and adults  

o express themselves through the medium of art, craft, music, drama and 

movement 

 

o develop self -esteem and be tolerant of ot hers  

o develop skills in investigating, problem -solving and ICT  

o have fun and enjoy themselves.  

The Nursery provides equality of opportunity through its ethos and working practices 

and promotes understanding and respect for other peopleõs cultural identity an d 

beliefs.  
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Our Nursery Class  
 

The Environment  

Our nursery classroom has an external door leading to an enclosed outdoor play 

area and an internal door giving access to the rest of the school. The room is 

carpeted but has a designated wet area with suitable  floor covering. Furniture is 

used to divide the room into activity areas. Other areas in the school, such as 

the foyer and gym hall, are used by the nursery class. The nursery toilets 

including provision for the disabled are easily accessed and child frie ndly. Use is 

made of the designated play area and the rest of the school grounds are 

explored by the nursery. A designated  adult should bring and collect your child 

to and from the nursery. Please ensure that the nursery gates are closed and 

bolted after u se. There is parking to the rear of the school. The turning circle 

should be kept clear at all times.  

    
 

Settling In  

Some children take time to adjust to the nursery environment and routine. Parents are 

most welcome to stay in the nursery and staff will  work in partnership to ease the 

settling in period. On some occasions it may be in the childõs best interests to take a 

ôstaged-inõ approach to settling into nursery eg  shorter sessions initially,  as the child 

builds his/her confidence in  coping with the change between home and nursery.  
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Clothing  

 

The Nursery Class wear the school sweatshirt and we would encourage children 

to wear this along with elastic  waist  trousers or skirts which are so easy for 

children learning to help themselves with dressing , undressing and toileting . 

Sweatshirts may be purchased from the school. If all children bring a small bag 

to school which has a spare pair of underpants , socks, trousers and top  then we 

are well prepared for accidents. All children must bring a pair of s uitable indoor 

shoes. As we are encouraging the children to be  increasingly  independent , it 

would be appreciated by the staff if the shoes are easy to get on and off. Please 

ensure that all articles of clothing and shoes are labelled  with your childõs name. 

Outdoor Play will be a regular and important feature of your childõs experiences 

at nursery. Unstructured outdoor play is an essential part of a childõs emotional 

education. òPlay is natureõs training for lifeó. (Adrian Voce, Play England) Outdoor 

play suits are provided by the Council for your child,  comprising of both a suit 

and a pair of boots. These will be stored and laundered as appropriate in the 

nursery.  
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Visits  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We believe that taking the children out on a variety of visits is a very important 

aspect of their education. The details of any visit will be made known to you and 

your consent will be required.  Parent help will also be much appreciated on visits 

when we need more adults to look after the children.    
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Snack 

The children will be given a small snack every day. The main purpose of this 

routine  is to develop a range of social skills associated with eating.  

Milk will be given to the children every  day. A variety of fresh fruit is given out 

daily . The children are encouraged to prepare much of the snack themselves with 

adult support as appropriate.   

 

Illness  

If your child becomes ill, or has an accident while attending Nursery we will 

contact you by telephone. If the re is no reply we will ring your emergency 

contact number.  

 

¶ Parents are asked to keep their children at home if they have any 

infection.  

¶ Parents should inform the nursery as to the nature of the infection so 

that staff can make careful observations of any child who seems unwell. 

¶ Parents are asked not to bring into the nursery any child who has been 

vomiting or had diarrhoea  until at least 48  hours has elapsed since the last 

attack.  
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Early closure  

Should the Nursery need to close earlier than normal you  will again be contacted 

by telephone if prior warning has not been given out. Again we will telephone your 

emergency contact to come and collect your child if there is no reply.  

 

Hair  

It is more helpful if long hair can be tied back, then it cannot attrac t paint, glue,  

playdough and scissors!! In Lochaber there are occasional outbreaks of  head lice. 

If someone in the family brings it home, the whole familyõs hair should be 

shampooed with a special shampoo (the Health Visitors always know and often 

have some of the latest effective product s). Please let us know if it happens so 

we can keep a look out for more  and be assured that it will be dealt with 

complete confidentiality . After treatment there is no need to keep your child 

from nursery.  

 

The Health Visit or for our nursery is  Moir a MacKenzie. Her contact details can 

be found on the information board at the nursery entrance.  

 

 

 

Our Curriculum  
 

We aim to:  

 

òprovide learning and teaching opportunities that follow the 3 to 18 national 

guidelines through the pr inciples of Curriculum for Excellence;  where your child 

can learn through meaningful and constructive play in the nursery, and ensure 

breadth, balance, continuity and progression for all levels of ability in the school 

in order to meet pupilõs needsó. 

 

It  could be said that the whole of a young childõs experiences ð everything they 

say, do, feel, smell, touch, hear or taste ð make up a curriculum. Children are 

making sense of the world around them by: -  

 

¶ Using their senses to explore and discover  

¶ Relating new experiences to previous learning  

¶ Sharing their experiences with others  
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The vital contribution of pre -school education lies in developing and broadening 

the range of childrenõs learning experiences to leave them confident, eager and 

enthusiastic l earners looking forward to starting school. We actively encourage 

the involvement of children and parents in planning these experiences via weekly 

communications, mind-mapping, interactive interest tables, planning overview and 

regular dialogue with the ch ildren. In this way, we hope to make the curriculum 

relevant, motivating, personal and challenging for all the children, and one which 

builds on prior learning and current interests. Most importantly, we want the 

curriculum to be fun!  

 


